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Assignment Four. Project Launch: Leading a Participatory Workshop in a CBA Long-term Skill Set
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I started preparing for the workshop a week in advance because I realized that I didn't have all the materials that I needed (like paper and markers and a stand to hold the paper) and that I needed to develop some materials like a how-to card to give to the participants, and also I wanted to make a few simple posters to illustrate some of the ideas that we're going to discuss in the workshop.

I also needed to find four colleagues that would be willing to support me during the workshop, and to prepare some snacks and a luncheon. As I've given more of these participatory workshops, I found that it's better to have more people helping me then just one or two. If you've only got one person assisting you and a problem comes up and they need to leave for a few minutes you've lost your only support. Also, there are frequently participants who are quiet and/or aren't engaging; the extra helpers can work with them to make them feel more included and let their voice be heard.
This workshop we're trying something new: we've invited one of the community members to join our workshop team. This will be a great opportunity for them to learn the insides of launching and managing a project so when our NGO pulls out they are able to continue, they will know how to take over. On top of that, we discovered that it's a boon for us too. They are able to alert us to sub-cultural sensitivities, specific to the Nketa residents, that we should be aware of, they're also able to help individuals with words or phrases that are unfamiliar—and the names of local things, and they're a good troubleshooter when we need something done or fixed quickly because they know everybody in the area and where to get things. They're also able to forewarn us off potentially complicated people attending a workshop and of people who are in conflict with each other.
I also took part of a day to return to the community and tour some houses where there are rainwater harvesting models and water points with some of the committee members as my guide. I was fortunate in that I was able to see one of the fitted tanks for rainwater harvesting and we had an opportunity talk to the owner of the model and how much it cost him. We discovered that it doesn’t cost much because of the way in which it is made; we gained a much greater understanding of the water conservation and rainwater harvesting and got a better sense of some of the challenges they were facing. Plastic  tanks  which holds 1000 litres of water costs $200 each and below depending on the quality of material used, the gutter which is 12 metres costs $40 the PVC pipes costs $5 per meter.. 20 litres plastic buckets cost $2 each, and building an underground storage will cost about $250 and also it depends on the size of the storage.  
· I've given a lot of workshops but I'm really glad that I had my lesson plan. It helped me to get started and when little things came up that threw me off track it helped get me back on track.

I tried to be as inclusive as I could in order to make the community part of the process and also so that I could collect new bits and pieces of information that I hadn't known before. 
The workshop was about water conservation and rainwater harvesting in the community.
The workshop was held on the 1st and 8th of February 2014, starting at 9 am. The venue that we used was offered by our Ward 25 Councilor. There were 19 participants who attended the workshop. We did not want to spend more than two hours in the workshop, so we decided that we could do two different workshops. We had planned for lunch so that the participants would be motivated.
We had also invited an expert who is on the Water Management Committee for the city of Bulawayo. The workshop started with an ice breaker which was a song. Introductions were made and the workshop started. 

We started by getting an overview background of water situation in Bulawayo. Mr. Sibanda, from the city council, stated that the situation is very bad because dams that were there in 1970’s are still the same dams that are supplying Bulawayo regardless of the increase in population. Because of that the shortage of water will remain a challenge, unless more dams are created.

The participants were made aware of the situation of water, they responded by saying that when they see rains and floods during the rainy season they think that water situation will improve not knowing that the dams that supplied Bulawayo when the population was 268 600 are still the same dams that are supplying the current population which has increased to 2million now. So unless and until the community adapts to water conservation the situation will deteriorate as the population is still increasing because, as a result of failed farms due to climate change, people have migrated from rural areas to the urban areas pursuing employment.  As the participants grasped the reality of the situation they said that they are now realizing the importance of water conservation and rainwater harvesting.
Mr. Sibanda indicated that the city council water given to each household for free is 5000 litres per month and anything beyond that becomes an expense. One lady participant gave a testimony on how she conserves water, she said she doesn’t throw away water, water for washing clothes is used in the toilets and water used for washing dishes is used to water the garden so she does not pay anything towards water bill because her bill comes with zeros every month. 
Various ways of rainwater harvesting systems in use in Nketa and the costs of the various components.

The participants were given an assignment on the previous workshop to go and research on various ways of rainwater harvesting systems. The following are the ways that they researched:

· Collecting water using gutters that are put on houses to the tank that can be bought

· Can harvest using small buckets that the households have

· Can also join  4  - 5 tanks that are 200ltrs each to each other using pipes so that one have 800ltrs  to 1000ltrs tanks for collecting water and this one seemed the cheapest as the tanks are not expensive 

· Underground rainwater harvesting, digging a very big pit like a swimming pool and plaster it with cement, then pipes are connected from the gutter to the pit and the pit is always closed so that there is no contamination of water; one can collect water from there for several months. And this model is not expensive.

· A concrete water reservoir can be built and connected to the gutter using pipes.

The participants took upon themselves that they would want to do a model for rainwater harvesting in one of the schools in Ward 25, but would need our assistance. They said they will approach organisations that can assist with the material to do the model. This alone showed me that they community have now taken the project and are moving with the vision which is a very good thing.

We visited one of the community member’s place to see a Rainwater Harvesting model. 

We could then combine the information that would be most relevant to the goals of our project on the sheets.
I feel like I have a good baseline of where the community is now that we can use for a comparison when the project finishes. When the workshop was over I spent a reasonable amount of time photographing the models that the participants came up with.

All in all, everyone thoroughly enjoyed the workshop. There were many animated discussions and I think that everybody was very happy with the outcome of the models. They're very much interested in the project; they have taken it upon themselves to do water conservation and rainwater harvesting road show campaign in the community; the committee is already practicing Rainwater Harvesting in their houses and its working well for them. So they want to share the information with the community. They are yet to come up with the program for their road show campaign which they want to do soon as it is still the rain season.  
My colleagues and I took photographs and in the process of taking them we looked at them on the back of the camera to make sure that they were of good quality, they were in focus, and that we had a variety of different kinds of photographs.

I took notes on my lesson plan of things that were going well—and the things that I could improve the next time—and I also kept track of how long each of the exercises took for future reference. My helpers and our community team member were extraordinary. My helpers were able to keep everybody engaged, and the community team member was able to sidetrack potential arguments and skirmishes because she knows the community members so well.
In the afternoon the team and I got together and reviewed the workshop and made notes that would help us to a better job the next time we give it. 
We all felt that the lesson plan that we had adopted from the resources I found on rainwater harvesting were very well done and we didn't really have too many improvements that we would recommend. 
We all agreed that the workshop was a success.
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